
Hedgehogs  
Admission and Fee Policy 

 

Admissions 

When a parent/carer contacts Norwich Road Academy office enquiring about a place for 

their child/ren, they will be given all the relevant information they require and informed 

whether there is currently a suitable place available for their child/ren. 

If the parent/carer agrees to abide by all the terms and conditions of admission, including the 

level of fees and arrangements for payment, they will be asked to complete and sign the 

Registration Form (see Appendix 1) to confirm their child’s place. 

Parents/carers will also be required to complete and sign the Emergency Medical Treatment 

section on the Registration form. 

Waiting List 

To ensure that admissions to Hedgehogs are offered on a fair and transparent basis, the 

following procedure will apply to the management of waiting lists: 

 If a suitable place is unavailable the child/ren’s name will be placed on a waiting list. 

 The waiting list will be kept and used on a strictly ‘first come first served’ basis. 

 When a vacancy becomes available a member of the Academy’s office staff will 

contact the parent/carer advising them of details of the space available. 

Fees 

Although Norwich Road Academy Hedgehogs realise the cost of registered childcare may 

seem expensive we do expect fees to be paid promptly and in advance. Unfortunately, 

refunds cannot be given for non-attendance for any reason. 

The level of fees will be set by Norwich Road Academy and will be reviewed annually. 

Please note that cancellation of sessions will still need to be paid for.  

In exceptional circumstances, individual payment arrangements will be negotiated between 

the academy and parent/carers. Parent/carers wishing to negotiate alterations to the 

standard fees policy should arrange a meeting with the Principal of Norwich Road Academy 

at the earliest possible opportunity. 

Parents/carers need to book at least two weeks in advance, and no bookings are 

taken without payment.  

Parents/carers are encouraged to speak to the Principal if they have any queries about the 

fees policy, or if, for any reason, they are likely to have any difficulty in making a payment on 

time. Parents/carers are strongly advised to arrange a meeting at the earliest possible 

opportunity, to avoid jeopardising their child/ren’s place at Hedgehogs. 

Any bad debts will be handed on to the legal department to follow up. 

I agree to the above terms and conditions for Hedgehogs Before & After School Club. 

Signed:___________________________   Date:_______________________________ 


